Letter from General Thomas Gage, Leader of the British Soldiers, to Lord Barrington, British Secretary of War

April 22, 1775  Boston

I wish to tell your Lordship of what happened on April 19.  I had heard that weapons and ammunition were being stored at Concord.  They were to be used by some troops who would act against our King’s rule.  On the night of April 18, I got some of our troops out of town.  The leaders of these men were Lt. Col. Smith and Major Pitcairn.  I did this as secretly as possible.  Their orders were to destroy the supplies at Concord.  The next morning I sent 32 more companies to help them.  These men were lead by Lord Percy.  Lt. Col. Smith must have been seen because their men fought off his troops.  This took place within six miles of Concord.  A few of these men fired at the front companies first.  This caused our troops to fire back.  That sent all the rebels running.

[image: image1.jpg]


